
Summer Office Hours—please see below. 
 
 

Parish Office:      200 Boundary Road, Spruce Grove  
Mailing Address:       Box 3220,  Spruce Grove, AB.   
 T7X 3A5 
Phone:                   780-960-0135          
Emergency only:      587-590-0143 
Office email:       holytrinity.sg@caedm.ca  
Parish website:       www.trinitycatholic.net 
Pastor:         Father Paul Moret 
 paul.moret@caedm.ca 
Associate Pastor: Father Joselito Cantal 
 joselito.cantal@caedm.ca 
Deacon Patrick Hessel:       pat.hessel@caedm.ca 
Deacon Wesley Turton:      wesley.turton@caedm.ca 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
June 30, 2024 

      PARISH SUMMER OFFICE HOURS—schedule may vary! 
 

JULY: 
 

Monday,  July 1 the office will be 
closed for Canada Day.  

 
Beginning Wednesday, July 3 and  
Forward: 
 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday:  
9:00am—noon    
 

 
 

Jesus overcomes the 
death of Jairus’ daughter 
and the ailment of the 
woman with the          
hemorrhage.  
  

He thus prefigures his  
victory over the death of 
alienation from God.   
 

Jesus is the Prophet of 
the end-time who has 
come to bring us life by 
restoring our relationship 
of love with God. 

 

I am very grateful for all 
the thoughts, prayers, 
and support from the 
parishioners of Holy  
Trinity over these last 
eight years as I  
discerned my vocation. I 
am grateful to have 
been part of the  
community and for how 
many of you were able 
to make it to my  
ordination or Mass of  
Thanksgiving. It means a 
lot to me.  
 

May God bless you  
abundantly. 
 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Fr. Jake Mullin 

 

THANKS KARI... 
 

We bid you farewell 
and thank you for  

your great presence  
at Holy Trinity! 

 
We wish you every blessing 

as you journey  
onto the next chapter of your life! 

AUGUST:  
 

Friday,  August 2:         9:00am—noon 
 

August 6—August 16:       
Tuesday and Wednesday:   9:00am—3:00pm  
 

*August 19—August 23:  
Tuesday and Wednesday:   9:00am—3:00pm  
  

*August 26—30:   
Monday, Wednesday and Friday:   
           9:00am—noon 

http://www.trinitycatholic.net


CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE:  
For more information please contact Sister Susan at 780-968-5543  
or email her at:    holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com  
 

Any women interested in becoming a member of The Catholic Women's 
League of Canada are invited to reach out to our Past President (Mariette Huot) 
at holytrinitycwl.pastpresident@gmail.com     We welcome any and all women to 
our council and know that you will find enrichment and laughter among us.  If you 
want to know more about our League, spend some time on the National website 
at https://www.cwl.ca/ 
 

Have a safe summer and we will see you on Wednesday, September 25th for our 
Thanksgiving feast and meeting. 

MAIN FLOOR:  
OL—Our Lady’s;  SJ—St. 
Joseph;  MD—(now  
Martin de Porres room)  
Library;    C—Church; 
Chpl.—Chapel;  BR—
Board Room. 
 
UPSTAIRS:    
KC—Knights of Columbus Room; CWL— Catholic 
Women’s League (formerly Martin de Porres room) 
KR—Kateri Room; CR—Classrooms; LZM—St. Louis 
and Zelie Martin; SF—St. Faustina Youth Room; CA—
Blessed Carlos Acutis;  SA—St. Anne’s Kitchen; 
SJPII—St. John Paul II Classroom;  STL—St. Therese 
of  Lisieux;  AR—All rooms upstairs, excluding the KC 
Room.  
 

MONDAY    July 1 
9:30am   MASS 

Office closed. 
 

TUESDAY   July 2   9:30am  MASS         
11:00am Funeral  - C, H, OL, SJ 
6:00pm Pot luck supper—H 
7:00pm Choir—S—C 
 

WEDNESDAY July 3    9:30am  MASS    
 

THURSDAY  July 4 9:30am MASS  
7:00pm Wedding Rehearsal  - C 
7:00pm VBS Meeting—UK 
 

FIRST FRIDAY    July 5  9:30am MASS 
 

SATURDAY       July 6  5:00pm  MASS             
 (Confessions from 4:00—4:45pm) 
8:00am  K of C—H 
2:00pm  Wedding—C 
 

SUNDAY         July 7  
9:00am, 11:00am  &  6:00pm  MASS    

 

(The Rosary will continue all of July & August) 
8:30am Rosary—Chpl 
10:30am  Rosary for the Unborn—OL 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS—HOLY TRINITY COUNCIL: 
For more information contact Brad Medernach at 780-984-1728.      
Membership kofc.org/JoinUs 
 

The Knights would like to say a BIG THANK YOU to everyone who 
has supported our monthly Pancake Breakfasts over the last year.  The 
Knights take a much-needed break from the breakfasts in July and August, 
but we will be back on Sunday, September 15.  Hope to see you all then! 

ANNUAL PARISH FALL SUPPER 
SATURDAY,  October 5  

following the 5:00pm Mass. 
 

(More information to follow) 

   MASS AT ST. JOSEPH CEMETERY: 

Sunday, August 11 at 3:00pm 

 

(if the weather doesn’t co-operate—Mass will then be              
celebrated on Sunday, August 18 at  3:00pm) 

Don’t forget to bring your lawn chairs! 

POTLUCK SUPPER— 
Tuesday, July 2 at 6:00pm 

 
 
 

This Tuesday, July 2 at 6:00pm we 
will be  having a potluck supper featuring Father 
Francis Dupuis, the pastor of our sister parish in 
Jamaica, and Mrs. Doreen Brown, the principal of 
our sister school in Jamaica.  You will be able to 
hear about the impact of our longstanding  
relationship with our brothers and sisters in     
Jamaica from those most responsible for  
administering the funds that you have so  
generously provided over the years.   
Please join us and bring “your favorite dish to 
share”.  We hope to see you there!! 

Dear Lord, 
 

Let us revel in summer. 
Let us soak up the long days and warm sun. 
May our feet walk on sandy beaches and our 
heads rest on thick grass under blue skies. 
May we listen to—and marvel at the singing of 
the birds and stop  
to watch blissful children at play. 
May our breathing slow and our hearts open. 
 

Lord, help us to be present to all that is— 
So that we might best see all that might be. 

 
The Parish Team wishes you a safe  

and blessed summer.  
Our next bulletin will be September 1. 

God Bless! 

mailto:holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com
mailto:holytrinitycwl.pastpresident@gmail.com
https://www.cwl.ca/
https://kofc.org/JoinUs


CONFIRMATION PHOTOS: 
 

Please check your email from the Parish office with 
the link for the Confirmation photos.  

ENCOUNTER 
HEALING  SERVICE DATES: 

 

The summer HEALING SERVICE will take place 
on Saturday July 27, and August 31  following 
the 5:00pm Mass. 

 

Encounter the power of the Holy Spirit in the 4 evening classes of the   
Encounter School of Ministry Summer Intensive, Monday, July 29—
Thursday, August 1 at Holy Trinity Parish.  Discover how your life can be 
transformed in the 2 year Encounter School of Ministry program!   
 

Registrations are open at the encounterschool.org/Edmonton or scan the 
code. 

HOPE & DIGNITY: 
 

In the fall of 2024, the following course 
will run at Holy Trinity.  It offers the  
opportunity to think about our own 
wishes and to talk about them with our 
loved ones. It also offers practical tools 
to plan for seen and unforeseen  
circumstances. Finally, it can help us to 
find hope in our Catholic faith, and 
choose to live well   until the end of our 
natural life. 
 

The course will run over five sessions, 
registration will be in September.  

Please contact Rosemary Lee at rosemarylee53@gmail.com for 
more information. 

GRIEF AS A JOURNEY,  
OUR WALK TO EMMAUS: 
 
This program is from the Archdiocese of  
Edmonton and is for those grieving the loss of a 
loved one.    

You are invited to join our March 2025 spring session, 

March 25 - May 6 in the evening (times to be confirmed). 
For more information please call Bonnie at 780-960-0135.  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL: 
 

Gear up for a hike through the   
wilderness as we explore the  seven  
sacraments and  deepen our love for 
Jesus! 
 

If you are between the ages of 5 and 10 come join us 
from July 22—26 from 9:00am to noon each day. The 
cost is $15 per child or $45 for a family of 3 or more.  
 

Registration deadline is Sunday, June 30. Registration 
forms are available by the servery at the back of the 
church, in the office,  or on Flocknote.  

CHILDREN’S  
LITURGY  

Will resume on  Sunday,   
September 8.   
See you then! DID YOU KNOW…..that we have “listening  

devices (that are now operational!!) located 
on the servery counter at the back of the 
church, if you are in need of an aid. 

Eucharistic  
Adoration will  

resume    
 Wednesday,  

August 28. 

ANNUAL PILGRIMAGE AT  
SKARO 

August 14-15 
 

For more information please see 
the poster at the back of the church. 

CALLED TO PROTECT: 
There will be an online session, Tuesday, July 2 at 
6:30 pm.   Please register at:    
Called to Protect Registration - July 2, 2024,  
Tuesday: (On-Line), 6:30 pm 

encountereschool.org/Edmonton
mailto:rosemarylee53@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/dPxGeNoH5fLCdk5s8
https://forms.gle/dPxGeNoH5fLCdk5s8


 

LITURGICAL  MINISTRIES 
 
 
 

Altar Servers: 
Brian Pasemco  587-785-6389 
 
 

Catholic Women’s League: 
Sister Susan Scott, President 

holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com 

Children’s Liturgy:  
Sheila Rossi   780-962-8108 
 
 

Decorating: 
Brenda Briggs  780-591-4252 
(Please do not text to the above number) 
 
 

Eucharistic Ministers:   
Colin Schroeder  780-233-2985 
 
 

Grief as a Journey: 
Bonnie Fyculak  780-960-0135             
 
 

Greeters: 
Paula Roper  780-932-9545 
 
 

Lector Coordinators: 
Theresa Trommelen  780-970-4096 
 
 

Music Coordinator:  
Dori Whyte  780-238-4662 
 
 

Natural Family Planning: 
Billings Ovulation Method: 
Stephanie Leroux           780-724-2504 
Creighton Model Fertility Care: 
Caroline Campbell   780-975-0822 
 

NeighbourLink   780-960-9669 
 

Pastoral Care:    
Harriet Fraser                  780-298-9643 
 
 

Sacristan:  
Priscilla Spratt                  780-968-2336 
 

Seniors: 
Marlene Schmidek           780-962-2207 
 

Social Justice: 
Joshua Merkel  780-233-7882 

 

Safe Environment Co-ordinators: 
Brad & Bernie Watters     780-963-1167 
 

5 LOAVES 2 FISH 
 
 

This program allows us to assist 
those who find themselves in 

need. For more information, please contact 
Deacon Wesley Turton at 780-221-2265 or 
email him at  wesley.turton@caedm.ca 

mailto:holytrinitycwl.president@gmail.com

